
GO Expansion Construction Notice 

 

Veuillez trouver l’avis de construction en français ici:  
www.metrolinx.com/barrie-docs-fr  
 

Davenport Road  
Fire Hydrant Installation 
Davenport Diamond Guideway  
June 23-30, 2025 

 

PROJECT OVERVIEW 
The Davenport Diamond Guideway project supports Metrolinx’s GO Expansion program, enabling 
two-way, all-day frequent service on the Barrie GO Line. 
GO service is expanding to serve you better by delivering upgrades to GO stations, corridor and 

tracks. GO Expansion will transform the GO rail network from a commuter service into an all -day, 
rapid system. 

 

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW 
A partial closure will be required on Davenport Road under the Metrolinx bridge, west of 
Caledonia Park Road and east of Wiltshire Avenue, for the installation of a new fire hydrant.  



Information as of: June 12, 2025 

This notice can be translated into a different 
language upon request by emailing us at: 
TorontoWest@metrolinx.com 

Veuillez trouver l’avis de construction  
en français ici : 
 www.metrolinx.com/barrie-docs-fr 

Contact Us: 
Call us: 416-202-6911    

     Write to us at: TorontoWest@metrolinx.com    
  Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion 
  Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/barrie 

        Subscribe to our e-blast: metrolinx.com/subscribe 

 

Partial lane closures will be required. During the partial closure, traffic will be shifted but will 
remain open in both directions. One sidewalk will be closed during construction; pedestrians will 
be detoured by signage.  

 
 
 
 

WHAT TO EXPECT 
• Residents should anticipate construction 

activities that may involve noise, lights, and 
heavy machinery. These disturbances could 
occur at any time throughout the project. 

• The work will be carried out as quickly and 
efficiently as possible to minimize disruptions. 
However, residents and businesses in the area 

should be prepared for some noise from 
vehicles, equipment, machinery, and crews 

during this period. 
 

PEDESTRIAN DETAILS 
• One sidewalk will be closed during 

construction. There will be detour signage 

located at Wiltshire Ave and Caledonia Park Rd. 

TRAFFIC DETAILS 
• Expect narrowed lanes and partial 

closures for vehicles. Davenport Road 
will have only one lane available for 
vehicles traveling in both east and 

west directions.  
• Bike lanes will be closed; therefore, all 

road users must follow the applicable 

rules. 
 

CLOSURE DURATION & WORK HOURS 
• The partial closure is set to occur from 

June 23 to June 30, 2025, and will 

remain in effect at all hours during 
these dates. 

• Construction working hours are from 
Monday through Friday, 7 a.m. to 7 
p.m. 
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